
PIONEER JR HIGH 
STUDENT BULLETIN 

Monday 
October 16, 2023 

TODAY’S SCHEDULE: Homeroom 5, 6, 1, 2, 3, 4 
 
STUDENT BULLETINS: Student Bulletins will be posted on the school website by 5 PM the day 
before. Please get in the habit of checking the Student Bulletin on the Pioneer Website after 5 PM 
daily. This is where you will find information on events, clubs, sports, etc… throughout the school 
year. 
 
PTSA DINE OUT:  Please come out and support the PTSA DINE OUT fundraiser at La Tapatia 
Mexican Grill on Tuesday October 17th from noon to 8 pm. Show the flyer posted on the PJH 
Instagram page or mention PJH PTSA. 
 
SCHOOL SITE COUNCIL: There is a meeting tomorrow, Tuesday, October 17th, from 2:45 – 3:45 
pm. 
 
SPORTS TOMORROW: Volleyball has a home game and Football is away. Both are playing against 
Upland Jr. Tuesday at 3pm. Wish our athletes luck and come by the gym after school tomorrow to 
cheer on the home team!  
 
KONA ICE: Get it before it’s gone! Kona Ice is being sold Friday’s after school by the gym. There are 
only 2 more Friday’s left, October 20th and 27th.  
 
DOTS & POPS: ASB is selling Dippin’ Dots at lunch every Tuesday and Wednesday for $4 and 
Lollipops every Friday for $1 in front of Room 11. Don’t miss out! 
 
PE CLOTHES: Please remember to write your FIRST & LAST NAME on all of your PE clothes and 
your PE bag.  We have had many students misplace their PE clothes and leave them in classrooms. 
If you are one of the students that misplaced your clothes, please check the shelf in the office to see if 
any of the ones that have been brought in belong to you.   
 
LOCKER ROOM: For safety & accountability reasons, students are ONLY allowed to go in the locker 
room during their PE period. Sorry, but this also includes Fridays – Students must take their PE clothes 
with them after their PE class on Fridays.  
 
HYDRO FLASKS, WATER BOTTLES: & MORNING DRINKS: Sorry, but for sanitary reasons, 
only water is allowed in classrooms in your hydro flasks & water bottles. If you bring 
Starbucks or coffee in the morning, please finish it BEFORE you walk into homeroom. 
 
STAYING AFTER SCHOOL: Reminder - Students need to have permission from their parent/guardian 
BEFORE they can stay after school for any reason. Be sure to let whoever is picking you up know 
where you will be and what time you will need to be picked up.  
 
CELL PHONES:  Oh NO – Did you get your cell phone confiscated?? Remember, all cell phones 
should be OFF and put away BEFORE you step through the gates in the morning until you leave the 
gates after school. Please do not put them on “Silent” and do not use them during the school day. If 
you are sick, get a pass to the Health Office to see the nurse. DO NOT call or text someone to come 
and get you. 


